
 
 

 
 
 
 

August 30, 2017 
 
Honorable Tim McKinney 
Mayor, City of Berryville 
P.O. Box 227 
Berryville, AR 72616 
 
RE: Berryville WWTF, NPDES Permit Number:  AR0021792, AFIN08-00034 
 Evaluation Report 
 
Dear Mayor McKinney: 
 
The Department received and reviewed the UV disinfection system evaluation report dated 
August 16, 2017 for the above referenced facility. The evaluation of the UV disinfection system 
that was performed as requested by the Department due to several recent discharges of partially 
treated effluent due to UV system failures. The evaluation was to determine if a Corrective 
Action Plan (CAP) was needed to achieve compliance with the permit. The report states that the 
results of the evaluation revealed that a CAP is not recommended at this time. 
 
The Department appreciates your efforts in this matter and expects the facility to continue to 
extend all efforts in order to remain in compliance. Acceptance of this report by the Department 
does not preclude any future enforcement action that may be deemed necessary.  
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. Should you have any questions, feel free to contact 
me at 501-682-0632, or you may e-mail me at trotta@adeq.state.ar.us. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jacqueline Trotta 
Enforcement Analyst 
Office of Water Quality, Enforcement Branch 
 
 
cc:  Jeffrey K. Dehnhardt, P.E., Engineering Services, Inc. 
       Tim Luther, Operations Manager, CH2M 
       Mayo Miller, Project Manager, CH2M 
        
 


